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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
Request ID: REQ07762 
 
 
Thank you for your recent request for information. Your request has been considered 
under the above Act.  
 
You have requested the following information:  
 
Covid-19 Cases at Amazon UK Services Ltd Site 
 
(i) The total number of confirmed positive COVID-19 cases (to the date of 
reading) of personnel employed at BHX4, broken down by: 
 
(i) Amazon employee and (ii) third party employees. 
 
As of 24/11/20 we are aware of 35 positive cases amongst staff working at the BHX4 
site.  Following investigation, these cases do not appear to be linked.  There have been 
no outbreaks at the BHX4 site that we are aware of to date. 
 
(ii) The number of visits / inspections linked to COVID-19 made by regulatory 
teams and notes of any corrective actions issued to BHX4 as a result of those 
visits / inspections. 
 
A site visit was conducted by our Environmental Health team on 24th September 2020, 
and a further unannounced site visit was undertaken on 25th November 2020. We 
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found Amazon’s processes to be good, and we are in regular contact with Amazon 
about any concerns that have been raised with us regarding their workforce and 
COVID-19 controls.  
 
(iii) Any information held relating to Amazon’s internal COVID-19 testing 
program, including how many personnel have been tested at BHX4 and the 
number of positive cases on site (to the date of reading). 
 
We do not hold any further information on Amazon’s internal COVID-19 testing 
programme, other than what is in the public domain, but will ensure we keep in contact 
with them about the programme and results they are receiving.  
https://blog.aboutamazon.co.uk/working-at-amazon/how-we-ramped-up-onsite-covid-
19-testing-for-amazon-employees 
 
 

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not 
confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information 
supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without 
requiring further permission.  Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the 
purposes of news reporting.  An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if 
you wish to use the information for any other purpose. 
 
Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you 
are looking for is already published on the Council’s web site and in particular its 
FOI/EIR Disclosure log, Council's Publication Scheme, Open Data and Facts about 
Coventry. 
 
If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our 
response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of 
receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk  
 
If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information 
Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe 
House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.  
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

Liz Gaulton 
Director of Public Health & Wellbeing 




